
I believe residents are always the best people to listen to when discussing possible changes/planning 
to their environment. 
 
I live in Upper Clatford and Travelling from Upper Clatford to Goodworth Clatford is not safe. It has 
always been a hazzardous route. There is plenty of space at the side of the road for a footpath, but 
unfortunately, there is none. Because of this, pedestrians have to jump into the grass verge when a 
vehicle is passing (usually at speed). I certainly wouldn't want any children to travel this way on their 
own. 
 
There are also very few busses. Only a couple a day, they are so infrequent that they are not a viable 
option. Because of this, I believe Upper Clatford and Anna Valley should be placed in tier 4. (Unless, 
a safe footpath is built between the villages). 
 
I feel part of village life and help out where I can. I believe a local gap policy would be very effective 
in preserving my sense of identity/community.  
 
I feel sick to the stomach just the thought of sewage being discharged into local streams. As a school 
teacher (and parent) I fear for the health of the local children. Before any additional development 
occurs, adequate wastewater treatment/infrastructure must be put in place.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Kate Scott 
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